
             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

RUSSIAN LIFELINE   No. 191 
July 2015                        ragrout@gmail.com  
 
Dear Friends and Loved Ones, 
 
Each month this summer we have traveled to an Old Folks’ Home in a town about thirty miles from 
here to sing and share the Gospel with those who need it so much.  In the photo above you can see our 
young singing group along with some of our friends in the Home.  Our guitarist, Judy, is the one who 
took the photo.   
 
The main message of this prayer letter is:  We are all here!   
Thanks to your faithful prayers and support the ministries of Vyborg Christian Center and our friends, 
young and old, are continuing.  Even though the children from the orphanages are away at camp, some 
of Judy’s friends have been able to see them there at their camp.  Every Wednesday our weekly meals 
and evangelistic meetings have been filled with poor and needy people, some we have known for more 
than twenty years, plus others who are newcomers. 
 
We are glad for friends who have been able to send teams of evangelistic workers to many places in 
Russia, especially some of our friends from Finland.  The original purpose of the Christian Center was 
to be a “nerve center” sending out the Gospel message to all parts of Russia.  We are still doing that.   
 
The mailing ministries are still helping many prisoners and their families.  Although Anna V. has been 
on an extended vacation, Tamara N. and Anya B. are continuing the correspondence ministries. 
Ludmila S., our Hospital Chaplain for so many years, is also continuing to visit invalids and hurting 
people in their homes, although she is no longer working directly for V.C.C.     
 
There are three rehabilitation centers for former drug addicts we are also cooperating with, all under 
the oversight of Pastor Valera Tolkachev (our Director).  Aleksei Glushkov is now returning 
from his vacation to resume management of the Christian Center and leading about four services each 
week.  Your prayers for both of these men and their families at this time are especially appreciated.  
(see Russian Lifeline No. 189 for photos) 
 
All that we are is because of HIS Amazing Love, 
 

Richard & Judy Grout 
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